 My Journey to Montreal, Canada: Being a fellow at McGill University

My journey to Canada started on April 24th from Nepal. I arrived in Montreal on the 25th a little anxious and tired, but the fresh Montreal air and the TGH Program Manager’s warm welcome made me feel as fresh as the morning dew.
Activities

My first activity was the annual Advanced Study Institute at the Jewish General Hospital, during which I attended workshops and a conference on the theme of Peace, Conflict & Reconciliation: Contributions of Cultural Psychiatry. Following these sessions, I participated in the summer course at the Division of Social and Transcultural Psychiatry. I was registered in four classes: Rethinking Trauma, Qualitative Research, Working with Culture and Community-Based Participatory Research.

Attending the workshops and conference on Peace Building, Conflict Resolution and Reconciliation was an outstanding experience. I had the opportunity to see and learn from the work presented by distinguished people in the field. As a result, I have started seeing politics everywhere – even in psychotherapy. I can now see the extent to which we are surrounded by politics. However, I wonder how relevant the presentations on Canadian Aboriginal people will be in my context and what I will take home from them.
I hope that the knowledge gained from the summer course will be visible in my future work. Although not everything was new for me, the information provided was up-to-date and addressed many different perspectives. The classes made me realize that there is a lot more that I need to study and learn about, but also reassured me that we are on right track with our work in Nepal.
The workshop, the conference and the summer course all helped broaden my perspective, but also left me confused – none of the courses taught me how to implement these concepts and theories in my context. I am also confused about how am I going to put this knowledge into practice, but I am happy because this confusion will help me explore further.


During the course, I had the opportunity to discuss about our workplan for 2008 and the technical aspects of the Community Mental Health Promotion Program (CMHPP) with Duncan Pedersen, Laurence Kirmayer, Jaswant Guzder. Further, I had the opportunity to discuss aspects of qualitative analysis relevant to my work with Danielle Groleau. All these discussions were informative and helpful.
At the end of the course, I had the opportunity to present a case-study from Nepal, in which I provided some general information about Nepal, a brief history of its Monarchy and the Maoist insurgency, as well as a discussion of the peace process, current challenges and the preliminary findings of our research done in 2007.

The stipend and the accommodation were perfectly managed. I had a very pleasant place to stay and the stipend given to me was enough to cover my living expenses for the period of my stay. 
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